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eFile & eServe (eFS) System Update 

Proposed Order Filing Option Overview 
 skills, tools, and knowledge on our way to a paperless court 

Overview 

Effective January 2016 a new document filing option is available in the eFile & eServe system (eFS). 

Filers in specific court locations may now file proposed orders in a Word version as well as the required 

PDF version. All Word versions must have the .docx extension. Word 2007 or newer creates the 

necessary .docx file format. 

This allows the court to electronically route, edit, and sign proposed orders that are submitted via eFS. All 

filers are encouraged to use this new feature unless otherwise ordered by the court. Use of this option 

could eliminate the need to submit a Word version of a proposed order by email, allowing all documents 

to be submitted in one filing transaction. 

 

Instructions 

If this option is available in a county when a filer selects the filing code ‘Proposed Order or Document’1 

the filer will be presented with the option to upload a PDF document and a Microsoft Word document. If 

you are using a browser other than Internet Explorer, see the Internet Browser Compatibility Overview.  

 

 

Questions 

At this time, this option is only available in certain counties. To find out if it’s available in a county 

please: 

 

 Contact your local court administration office (link to mncourts.gov), or  

 Contact the Minnesota eFile (eFS) Support Center 

                                                      
1 Filers will notice this option for other filing codes as the feature expands.   

http://mncourts.gov/mncourtsgov/media/scao_library/documents/eFile%20Support/eFS-Update-Internet-Browser-Compatibility-Overview.pdf
http://www.mncourts.gov/Find-Courts.aspx
http://www.mncourts.gov/File-a-Case/File-in-A-District-Trial-Court.aspx#tab04Support

